
 

January 30, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Don Schroeder, Chairperson 

House Committee on Agriculture and Natural Resources Budget 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Schroeder: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2547 by Representative Schroeder, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2547 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, the Governor appoints to the Kansas State Fair Board one person 

nominated by the Kansas Chamber of Commerce and Industry, one person nominated by the 

Travel Industry Association of Kansas, one person nominated by the Kansas Fairs Association and 

seven people from the general public.  Current appointees have terms of three years and until a 

successor is appointed and qualified.  Enactment of HB 2547 would cause the terms of members 

who are serving on the Board on July 1, 2018, to expire on October 15 of the year in which the 

member’s term would have expired under the provisions of the original appointment.  

 

 According to the Kansas State Fair, passage of HB 2547 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Susan Sankey, State Fair  


